
Many other communities across
Canada have tackled this problem, as
revealed by posters and presentations
at 2 national seamless care work-
shops.6,7 The report by Forster and
coauthors clearly demonstrates the
need for pharmacists, physicians and
others to mend the gap in communica-
tions between institutional and com-
munity care. 

William McLean
Pharmaceutical Outcomes Research Unit
Ottawa Hospital — General Campus 
Ottawa, Ont.
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[Two of the authors respond:]

The form to which William
MacLean refers in his letter was be-

ing used during our study,1 and we com-
monly saw problems with how the forms
were completed. For example, it was of-
ten difficult to distinguish old from new
medications, poor handwriting often
made prescriptions illegible, and only
rarely was a contact number for the pre-
scribing physician indicated on the form.
Thus, although the forms probably have
a role in guiding physicians, time pres-
sures and other factors lead to unsafe
prescribing practices. Because the form
was used for almost all patients, we are
unable to determine whether the risk of
adverse events decreased with its use.

We support the idea of improving
communication between multidiscipli-
nary members of the health care
team. MacLean highlights the changes
in medication regimens that are often
made during and after a hospital stay.
Frequently, this information is not
communicated effectively to patients,2

pharmacists or community physicians.3

The need to reconcile medication regi-
mens before and after the hospital stay
and the need to improve communica-
tions pertaining to medication use are
obvious. However, translating these
needs into practical, effective solutions
will require substantially more invest-
ment than changes in paper forms. Al-
though unproven, it is possible that bet-

ter hospital information systems will be
required, e.g., through computerized
physician order entry4 or automated
discharge summary generation.5

Alan J. Forster
Carl van Walraven
The Ottawa Hospital
The Ottawa Health Research Institute
Ottawa, Ont.
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Correction

Arecent recommendation statement
on postmenopausal hormone re-

placement therapy for primary preven-
tion of cardiovascular and cerebrovas-
cular disease1 should have included the
following byline: “Beth L. Abramson
and the Canadian Task Force on Pre-
ventive Health Care.” Beth Abramson
is Assistant Professor of Medicine, Uni-
versity of Toronto, and Director of the
Cardiac Prevention Centre and
Women’s Cardiovascular Health, St.
Michael’s Hospital, Toronto, Ont.
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New letters submission process

CMAJ’s enhanced eLetters feature is now the portal for all submissions to our
letters column. To prepare an eLetter, visit www.cmaj.ca and click “Submit a
response to this article” in the box near the top right-hand corner of any eCMAJ
article. All eLetters will be considered for publication in the print journal. 

Letters written in response to an article published in CMAJ are more likely to be
accepted for print publication if they are submitted within 2 months of the
article’s publication date. Letters accepted for print publication are edited for
length (usually 250 words) and house style.


